
Treasurer’s Notes 2023-24 

1. Firstly thanks to all members who made my life easy by clearing debts so 

efficiently. Please keep it up. 

2. Thanks also to Telford & Wrekin Leisure Services for holding the amount 

we pay for the Langley School Theatre for the rest of their financial year. 

This means that we can keep annual subscriptions at the current level and 

have sufficient reserves to cover April to September 2025 should T & W 

have to increase rates next year. 

3. Most importantly, especial thanks to Vernon for auditing our books, 

making sense of my figures and finding the home for the £6.00 that 

appeared in the excess income column. The 12p remains a mystery and will 

be added to the charity donations at Christmas. 

4. As I said above, subs will remain at £45.00 for full members for the 

coming year. As usual may I remind everyone that I am quite happy to 

receive any outstanding sums on a weekly or monthly basis if that helps 

during the current financial situation. 

5. We now have a new supply of leather team badges but have had to raise 

the price to cover production costs. They will now be offered for sale at 

£1.50 to team members and £2.00 each to others. More thanks here to Dan 

for his arm-twisting sales technique which has resulted in the need for more 

badges. A new supply of the enamel badges is on order but will now cost 

£5.00 each. 

6. Finally, my thanks to my fellow officers for their support over the year. In 

particular, as they surrender their briefs, to Linda for all her work 

hammering the Gilders into fine shape and to Terry, for sorting out the 

music for the band and for building confidence in some of the musicians. 

Vacancy:- Treasurer required in near future. Apply within. 

 


